

The Hill Primary Academy

Tudor Street, Thurnscoe, Rotherham S63 0DS Tel: 01709 892145 www.astreathehill.org

Principal: E.Cadman

Empowering children in a life full of choices

Monday 26th April 2021

Dear parent/carer,

As you know, on Tuesday 23rd March, the school was visited by OFSTED. This monitoring inspection was conducted under section 8 (2) of the Education Act 2005 (as amended) and in accordance with Ofsted's published procedures for visiting schools while routine inspections remain temporarily suspended. It was additional to the usual monitoring process for schools that are judged to require improvement.

Having considered all the evidence and taking into account the impact of COVID-19 (coronavirus) on the school, the inspectors were of the opinion that leaders and those responsible for governance are taking effective action to provide education in the current circumstances.

This is hugely positive for the school and should give you the reassurance the school has been working effectively throughout the pandemic to provide an effective curriculum for our pupils.

Thank you to those parents who took the time to complete the parent survey on the parent portal. The results were hugely positive and it great for me and the team to know your opinions.

Please find a copy of the OFSTED report attached for your reference. The report can also be found on our school website.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Emma Cadman

Principal